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Sole Source Determination Summary (Services)

Date:  10/17/2014

Commodity Specialist’s Name:
Cheryl A Barth
Commodity Specialist’s Recommendation:   FORMCHECKBOX 
 Approved        FORMCHECKBOX 
Disapproved






If disapproved, agency contacted      
Agency: Department of Corrections





Supplier Number:  147665
Supplier: Diamond Drugs, Inc. dba Diamond Pharmacy Services




Sole Source ID Number:  23765
Estimated Dollar Amount:   $5,000,000
Federal Funds: 
 FORMCHECKBOX 
 Yes        FORMCHECKBOX 
No
Check box below and complete Agency name if request is over $250,000

 FORMCHECKBOX 
  The Department of General Services delegates to the Department of Corrections the authority to act as purchasing agency for the procurement of the service(s) listed below.

Please keep in mind that this delegation requires that you carry out this procurement according to requirements of Section 518 of the Commonwealth Procurement Code (62 Pa. C. S. 518) and to the policies and procedures outlined by DGS in the Procurement Handbook.

Services: 
Department of Corrections (DOC) is asking for a one year extension of their current contract with Diamond Pharmacy Services.
Agency Summary:
The DOC is requesting a Sole Source Amendment to extend the current Corrections Pharmacy Services contract with Diamond Drugs, Inc. (4400007074) for one year or until a new contract is fully executed.  The Bureau of Health Care Services has two major contracts, Health Care Services and Correctional Pharmacy Services scheduled to expire within a one month time frame.  Both of these contracts are critical to the operation of the DOC and the health and welfare of the inmates.  The DOC does not want the uncertainty and possible change over of these two large contracts to occur at the same time and disrupt the medical operations of the facilities.
Procurement Summary:  

In March 2014 during a meeting between DOC and Department of General Services it was decided that this contract would be extended due to the rebid of another health care contract with DOC.  The result of the rebid contract would force DOC to participate in two separate RFP processes at the same time.  The possible change over of the two major health contracts in a short time frame would disrupt operations in the facility and impact the delivery of health care services.  If this extension is not approved the DOC will have to start the RFP process immediately to ensure a new contract would be in place at the expiration of the current contract.  
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